
SPSO decision report

Case: 201705986, A Dentist in the Highland NHS Board area

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Decision: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Miss C raised a complaint about the care and treatment she had received from her dentist over an extended

period of time. Miss C had suffered from pain in one of her lower teeth and was advised she would require root

canal treatment. Miss C continued to be in pain; the treatment had to be repeated and also caused problems with

an adjacent tooth. Miss C said she was told the tooth required extraction and was referred to the dental hospital

for further treatment. Miss C was dissatisfied with the way the dentist managed her dental care.

We took independent advice from a dentist. We found that the dental treatment which Miss C received was

appropriate and in accordance with usual practice. The symptoms which Miss C had reported were uncertain,

therefore a period of monitoring was required. The suggestion by the dentist for root canal treatment or extraction

was reasonable in view of the dental records and x-rays which were taken. We did not uphold the complaint.
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